# NLSC GENERAL MEETING MINUTES September 27, 2021

Bonnie's Lakeside, 6:30 PM

Call to order: By President Reg Videgar at 6:30 P.M.

Introduction of Board Members, and welcomed all Members.

Secretary Report: John and Nancy Zabel

All minutes will be posted on Face book and not read at the General Meetings

Treasure Report: Dave and Pat Wheeler

Presented and read report. Club has and ending Balance of \$14,171.35. See report

Membership report: Karen Videgar

Reported that the forms are distributed around town encouraging people to join.

We now have 256 total members. Karen also does the News Letter, and encouraged pictures and posts of interest for Facebook.

#### Old Business & Committee News:

Three Lakes -- Brule River Trails News: Scott Swendson discussed the grooming of the trails. Stated that Oneida County increases law enforcement (doubled) which increases to \$800.00. 14,000 new miles approved this year, with money that was raised through trail passes. They are also checking into grants.

Trails is the 5th largest membership in the state. The Snowflake Queen is expected to be at some of their meetings. Posters are going up to respect landowners.

KAOS: Kelly Swendson reported her role regarding the Animal Shelter Donation Drive. Hoping to receive donations by Oct. 18, 2021. \$2,002.00 was received. along with pallets of food and toys.

Ice Queen: Jackie Wick Reported 4 girls have applications in and the decision will be soon. A picture will be on the trail maps.

#### Fundraisers:

Groom to Ride Fundraiser: Reg V. reported sign up still needed.

Raffle Fundraiser: Sue Frank No report

Clothing Fundraiser: Jim Nykolayko presented to the club samples of the outerwear and hats which

will be created by StitchIt. Price list was discussed. See report.

Weenie Roast: John Zabel reported that it will take place at Bonnies in February Christmas Party: Sue Frank reported this will take place at Bonnies on Dec. 4th.

## Planned Events:

Overnight Ride: Dave Wheeler encouraged members to sign up early for Mercers overnight February

8 - 11, 2022. There is no elevator. Details on Facebook. Block of 30 rooms at \$89.00 per

night. Non-Refundable. Need Michigan Trail Pass. \$55.00.

Weekly Rides: Looking for a leader for Tuesdays. Eric Offered. Going to go to Planetarium.

### New Business:

It was noted that a new bridge on Kimball was installed.

Looking for volunteers for Junker sleds on February 26th. Saturday Joyce and Jim N. and Reg, Jay, and Dave W. offered. 50/50 drowning done and it was donated back to club.

Meeting adjourned at 7:08 P.M.

Key speaker was Kip Zent from Trails.

Next meeting will be November 22, 2021.

Respectfully Submitted:

John and Nancy Zabel, Co - Secretary